BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 18 February 2004 at 7.30 pm
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J A Pickles – Clerk to the Council 
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Liz Cummins – Warrington Guardian

C86
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor J Coop, Councillor S Hamel, Councillor G Cross, Councillor T Marsland and Councillor D Earl.
C87
Community Police

Police Constable Michele Deansdale reported on the following items and issues: -

1. Fires caused at the Phipps Lane Industrial Estate at Burtonwood
2. Recent burglaries within the Parish area
3. Intensive vehicle crime operation – Borough wide
  
Councillors Issues

Councillor J Higham reported on a specific premise within Burtonwood village that had raised the concerns of local Parishioners and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the relevant department of the Borough Council to gain information about the property 

C88
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21 January 2004)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record  

C89
Matters Arising

C89.1
Callands District Centre Grant Bid (Minute C78.1 Refers)

Councillor P Hamel reported that the bid he had submitted for the grant had unfortunately been unsuccessful. The Committee noted that Councillor Hamel intended to resubmit it in the forthcoming year.
C89.2
St Helens and Warrington Primary Care Trust (Minute C78.2 Refers)


The clerk reported that she had corresponded with the above bodies and that she had been informed that these leaflets should have
been distributed by now to the residents of Burtonwood, the Committee noted that there had been some discussion with Royal Mail as to why not all areas have
received their document.
C89.3
Licensing Committee (Minute C78.7 Refers)

 

Councillor P Hamel reported on the Borough Councils Licensing Committee which currently only had the power to license mobile catering vehicles within the town centre, but it was hoped that the programme would be rolled out to cover the whole of the Borough. 

C89.4
Groundwork Mersey Valley (Minute C83.1 Refers)

The Clerk reported that a representative would be attending the next meeting of the Council.

C90
Appointment of Members to Risk Assessment Sub-Committee 


Resolved that a Sub-Committee be formed from Members who had attended the Council meeting of that evening and that the Clerk form a job description of the work to be entailed 

C91
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (18 February 2004)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor T Cross, Councillor E Coop, Councillor J Guthrie and Councillor J Joyce and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C91.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross.

C91.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that there were no declarations of interest put forward. 

C91.3
Applications for Grant


No applications had been received.

C91.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)


No payments had been paid between meetings of the Council.
C91.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

WBC Field Rolling Rugby Pitch Inv. 843846054 


£    52.88  Gasforce Burtonwood Pavilion – Vandalism 
 

£  828.38

J Pickles – February Salary





£  537.68

T Noble – February Invoice 





£  220.00 

Hitek – Sports field drainage Inv 04/02/1374 


£  129.25
C91.6
Monthly Accounts January 2004
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of January 2004 and it was

Recommended that the report be accepted     

C91.7
Bank Reconciliation 2003-2004
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of January 2004 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C91.8
Appointment of Internal Auditor for Financial Year 2003/204
Resolved that the Borough Council be requested to conclude the internal audit for the current year 
C91.9
Appointment of Accountant to Finalise Year End Accounts (2003/2004)

Resolved that Noble Consultancy be requested to produce the Year End Accounts for the current year 

C91.10RTC Safety Surfacing Limited

It was noted by the Sub-Committee that Mr. A Storton of the Borough Council had completed the inspection of the play areas as requested and had submitted a report which had been forwarded to RTC Safety Surfaces. The report had detailed that the swings were still unsatisfactory and in his opinion needed to be replaced. Also the surface below the roundabout needed attention. The Clerk reported that the Director of the Company would again visit the site but had also requested that a part payment be made in lieu of the balance of monies owed, and it was 

Resolved that no monies be paid to the Company until the work had been completely finished to a professional standard and it complied with current safety regulations
C91.11
Web Site

The Clerk reported that she received a quotation from Carpe Diem for the necessary updating and it was  

Recommended that the quotation be accepted and the order be placed for the work to be completed
C91.12Kingswood Hall

The Clerk reported that a draw in the kitchen had been damaged, the front door bell had been broken and that several light bulbs were in need of replacement and it was 

Recommended that the necessary repairs be done 
C91.13AOB – Callands Shopping Centre Bollards
Councillor T Cross submitted an email received by Councillor G Cross from Sara Tomison of the Borough Council, which detailed the costing of upgrading the proposed replacement wooden bollards to a cast iron type The Committee noted that the Borough Council had requested that the additional money for the upgrade to be contributed by the Parish Council and it was  

Recommended that the Clerk seek legal advice to ascertain as to whether the Parish Council could contribute to such a scheme
C92
Planning Applications / Issues

C92.1
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that there were no declarations of interest put forward. 

C92.2
Documents Received

1 General Correspondence

5 Domestic Planning Applications 

1 Non Domestic Planning Application 


1Notification of withdrawal of Planning Permission


8 Notice of Decisions – Permission Granted 

1 Notice of Decision - Permission Refused 


1 Notice of Decision – Approved

1 Notice of Appeal BY Way of Formal Hearing


2 Borough Council Development Control Committee Agenda 


4 Ward Lists 

C93
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

CPRE TCG News Issue 28 December 2003

CPRE Planning Update Issue 1/04 January 2004
The Playing Field – News Letter
WBC – Hanging Baskets Attachments
WBC – Introduction of Dog Fouling Act
WBC – Thank you letter for Summer Play Scheme
WBC – European and Local Election – No Polling Stations
WBC Invite to Mayors Ball 19 March 2004 
Cheshire Training Partnership (Clerk)
WBC – Code of Conduct
WBC – Reply reference vacant property nearby ASDA, Westbrook
Cheshire Constabulary – Non Emergency Call Survey

On the Grapevine (January 204 Edition)

WBC – Council Summons 9 February 2004

WBC – Public Rights of Way Forum Agenda

WBC – Burtonwood Footpath 48 (Temp Closure)

 WBC – Evening Bus Service

 
WBC Advert for School Crossing Patrol Attendant

The Countryside Agency – Vital Village Update Autumn 2004 

WBC – List of Locally Important Buildings

Cheshire Community Council – Forum Meeting 16 March 2004

WBC – Arpley Landfill Site Liaison Group Meeting 25 February 2004

WBC – Council Summons Meeting 23 February 2004

C93.1
Introduction of the Dogs (Fouling of Land) Act
It was noted that the Committee welcomed this introduction, which would give the Parish Council the right to ban dogs on areas of Parish owned land.
C93.2
European and Local Elections – 10 June 2004

The Committee noted the correspondence received from the Borough Council stating that the building usually used as a polling station would now not be needed, as it had been announced by the Government that the North West Region (which included Warrington) had been chosen to be a pilot region for all postal voting.

C93.3
Code of Conduct

The Clerk reported that The Standards Board for England had issued guidance on the 12th January to the effect that membership of the Freemasons must be declared under the Councillors Code of Conduct. 
The Council noted that the Code of Conduct for Members specifically required declaration of membership of any Charities. 
The United Grand Lodge of Freemasons had advised the Standards Board for England that when Freemasons pay their annual membership fee to their lodge a part of the fee was allocated to the Freemasons Charity. Therefore individual freemasons who were Councillors must register their membership of their Freemasons Lodge on the Register of Interests and when appropriate, declare their membership or prejudicial interest before or during Council meetings.
 
C93.4
Temporary Closure of Burtonwood Footpath No. 48

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request more details regarding the temporary closure

C93.5
Evening Bus Service – Burtonwood

The Clerk reported that the bid submitted by the Borough Council to the Rural Bus Challenge had been unsuccessful. However the Committee noted that the issue of bus services to Burtonwood was now being considered by the Borough Council in the light of new funds being made available to the local Bus Budget, which could result in proposals to provide some new type of evening service and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to welcome this new proposal but also to emphasize that Burtonwood was the only community in the Borough not be supplied with an evening or Sunday bus service provision 

C94
AGM – Date Setting
Resolved that the AGM of the Parish Council be on 23 June 2004 due to the scheduled Parish Council Elections on 10 June 2004  
C95
Any  Other Business
C95.1
Councillor J Higham reported on a recent rat infestation and the reoccurring problem of litter and youths causing a nuisance around the Coop store in Mercer Street, Burtonwood. The Committee noted that Councillor Higham had recently attended meetings with representatives from the Coop store and the Borough Council, and that the Coop store had agreed to erect a metal compound on the side of their building and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the area is cleansed more frequently, and also, the Clerk contact Sgt. J Buckley to request that she liaise with the representative of the Coop Store over the issue of nuisance youths 

C95.2
Councillor J Higham submitted a letter and petition from residents of Forshaws Lane, Burtonwood requesting the help of the Parish Council to ascertain the ownership of over grown trees situated within the Lane and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the owners of the trees be traced and a maintenance order be placed
C95.3
Councillor J Joyce reported on various Street lights that were not operating within the Burtonwood area and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Borough Council to request that the necessary maintenance work be programmed

C95.4
Councillor J Joyce reported his concern on the state of the roads from Winsford Drive to the Phipps Lane Industrial Estate, it was noted by the Committee that Councilor T O’Neill had already made inquires about this particular problem and although there was a wheel wash and sweeper on site it was thought that they were not being operated correctly, the main area of concern was the surface of the industrial estate.  
 

C95.5
Councillor J Joyce reported on the poor state of the public pathway leading from Sunningdale Close to Clay Lane in Burtonwood and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that pathway be brought up to standard enabling parents and children a safe route to school
C95.6
Councillor P Hamel reported on the terrible state of the ponds within the Parish area and it was   

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Woodland Trust to request that a representative attends a future meeting of the Council
C95.7
Councillor P Hamel reported on two bus shelters in Barmouth Close and Lydbury Close that were not displaying any data and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that this problem be rectified

C95.8
Councillor P Hamel reported on the very successful Street Scene Pilot, which from April 2004 would be extended to cover all wards. The Committee noted that this service brought together teams from the Borough Councils street cleansing and grounds maintenance department and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that a representative attends a future meeting of the Council to provide a short presentation regarding the new service
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm

Signed as a true record………………………………Councillor T Cross (Chairman)
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